
CITY COUNCIL FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE
CALLED MEETING
CITY HALL – TEJAS ROOM
550 LANDA STREET
DECEMBER 13, 2021 @ 4:00 P.M.

MINUTES

Finance and Audit Committee Members Present:  Mayor Rusty Brockman, Mayor Pro Tem Justin Meadows

Absent:  None

City Staff Present:   Jared Werner (Assistant City Manager), Sandy Paulos (Finance Director) Angie Harris (Accounting Manager), Barbara Coleman (Purchasing Manager) Greg Gutierrez (Budget Supervisor), Carren Ridge (Treasury Supervisor) 

Called To Order:	December 13th, 2021 @ 4:00 PM

1) Approval of minutes from the July 26, 2021 Finance and Audit Committee meeting.
Mayor Brockman moved to approve minutes. Mayor Pro Tem Justin Meadows seconded.  Minutes were approved.

2) Discussion with the City’s outside auditor, Belt Harris and Pechacek, regarding the FY 2021 Interim Audit 
Angie Harris presented the FY 2021 year end audit timeline. She informed the committee that FY 2021 has been closed and is working on the final year end entries to be completed by December 23rd, 2021. The final audit visit will be in person around 1/3/22 with final Council approval in March of 2022.
Angie then invited Daniel Hebert from Belt, Harris, and Pechacek to discuss the interim audit.  Daniel presented to the committee that the interim audit was complete and no issues/finding had been found and they expect the same outcome for the final audit.  Daniel also mentioned the possibility of a single audit due to the amount of federal ARPA funds received. He discussed that he will no more once all the year end entries have been completed. 

3) Presentation and discussion regarding the FY 2021 Preliminary Year-End Financial Report.
Jared Werner discussed how FY 2021 revenue & expenditure actuals compared to the City’s estimates in the General Fund as well as the City’s four enterprise funds.  General Fund revenue exceeded the estimates due to an increase in Sales Tax received as well as receipt of CARES Act federal funds. He also described the City’s strategy of continuing to estimate revenues conservatively due to the inevitable decline in growth, to create strong reserves for one-time initiatives and to maintain the City’s excellent bond rating. The Airport fund year ended with the revenues and expenditures even. The Airport recently had their largest month in terms of fuel sales. The Golf Course fund’s actual expenditures were in line with the estimates; however, the actual revenues exceeded the estimate. The Golf Course has seen record attendance in FY 2021. The Solid Waste fund’s actual expenditures were in line with the estimates.  The actual revenues exceeded the estimate due to increased garbage and recycling customers attributed to the continued residential and commercial growth. The Civic Center expenditures stayed relatively flat as their revenues declined in FY 2021. This is mainly due to the fact that the rooms can be booked up to 18 months out.  The Civic Center hopes to see recovery in FY 2022 and FY 2023.  



4) Presentation and discussion regarding the FY 2021 Fourth Quarter Investment Report
Sandy Paulos reviewed the investment data comparison from FY 2020 to FY 2021, discussed portfolio allocations, weighted average yield of the portfolio and market conditions.  Short-term yields continue to decline. Investment strategies include monitoring rates, keeping funds in short term investments and/or pools until rate hikes are certain, continuing to look for other investment opportunities and find a strategic balance between investments and liquidity. Bank depository RFA closes today, December 13th, and those options will be reviewed. Sandy also discussed the implementation of the new investment & debt management software in FY 2022, which will enable the City to manage those functions internally.

5) Update on hotel occupancy tax performance and preliminary FY 2021 Year-End numbers 
Sandy Paulos reviewed the total collections for FY 2021, total property counts, and collection and revenue trends – pointing out that numbers were continuing to improve. Illustrated how STRP, Hotels, & B&B’s have trended over the past 3 years.  She explained the new late fee structure and how it is continuing to work to ensure compliance legally, with code enforcement and timely payments of taxes by property owners/managers. 

6) Presentation and discussion regarding existing and upcoming purchasing solicitations. 
Barbara Coleman presented a FY 2022 purchasing timeline showing all the capital and general projects, including one-time expenditures, the purchasing department is currently supporting and the projected completion dates for each of the different phases of those projects.


Meeting Adjourned:	4:57 PM   
